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155/18
Apologies. 
Cllrs. J Earwaker, C McKemey, L McKemey and C Ward. District Cllr. C Wood.
156/18
Declarations of Interest.

None
157/18
Dispensation Requests.

None.
158/18
Public Participation.
Wendy Whiting thanked the Parish Council for its efforts in opposing the planning application for the development of 150 dwellings on land off Arnesby Road.
Mr M O’Brien asked what were the issues that would allow the decision to approve the application to be challenged as he felt they would need to be serious to have any chance of succeeding.

The Chairman explained the reasoning for making a challenge which was:

1. Misleading information was provided to the planning committee in favour of approval. 
2. There was a lack of debate or proper consideration of the application at the Planning Committee given that the housing land supply is now at 6.9 years and Fleckney has already exceeded its housing allocation to 2031. 

3. The HDC Local Plan is currently under examination by the planning inspector and the inclusion of this site as an allocated site has been challenged by the Parish Council a fact that was not made cleat to the Planning Committee members. Approval of this application constitutes a 50% increase in allocated housing, over and above the Local Plan allocation. At the very least the decision should have been postponed until after the Local Plan examination had been completed.
Mrs H Bentley referred to the increase in traffic flows that this development would create and asked how had this been justified.

159/18
Planning Application 18/00579/OUT.
The Chairman reported that Neil O’Brien MP had declined the Parish Council’s invitation to request the Secretary of State to call-in planning application 18/00579/OUT for the erection of up to 150 dwellings on land off Arnesby Road. 
The Chairman requested that members, in light of  Neil O’Brien’s decision, to consider if it would now be appropriate for the Parish Council to make a request to the Secretary Estate to call-in the application on the grounds that the decision by Harborough DC was not in accordance with the National Planning Policy Framework and the guidance thereon.
It was proposed by Cllr. T McDonagh and seconded by Cllr. C Goosey and unanimously resolved that a request be made to the Secretary of State to call-in planning application 18/00579/OUT in respect of the erection of up to 150 dwellings on land off Arnesby Road primarily on the grounds that the approval of the application was not in accordance with the National Planning Policy Framework and the guidance thereon.
160/18
Date of Next Meeting.
                Monday 12th November 2018 at 7.00 pm.
The Meeting closed at 7.00pm.

Signed………………………………….Date……………….
Chairman
Fleckney Parish Council





Minutes of the Extraordinary Council Meeting of the Fleckney Parish Council held in the Sports Centre on 26th October 2018.





Present:


Cllr. S Wyche (Chairman). Cllrs. A Birch, C Goosey, T Mcdonagh, J Dainton and S Parker.





J H Flower, Clerk to the Council.





Members of the Public: 13


Press. H Bentley, Fleckney Communicata.



































County Cllr. G Hart.
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